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'NUMBER 15 SEVENTY-FIRST YEAR 25 CENTS 
Two weeks ago we noted that 

this rump congress had an un-
precedented chance to pass 
legislation for the good of the 	  
country. It almost beggars 
belief that at this writing the 
only thing that looks like it will 
accomplish will be to raise the 
salary of its members. 

Cantatas, Plays, Programs - 

Mails Letter To Santa 
With Christmas just a few days 
away, all the boys and girls in 
the Texico and Farwell area 
are anxious to mail their 

Area Churches Schedule 
Christmas Celebrations avoid the last minute rush. 

Santa's mailbox is located al 
the Farwell Post Office. 

letters to Santa Claus. Amanda 
Riley, 6, daughter of Pat and 
Debbie Riley of Farwell, is 
mailing her letter this week to 

Icy Winter Storm Unfolds 

Across Twin Cities Area 
Is it ice, rain, or snow? That 

was the question asked by 
many residents of the Farwell-
Texico area as they were 
slipping, sliding, and skidding 
along the streets and highways 
last week. 

The cold, arctic weather 
drama began to unfold early 
last Wednesday morning when 
a very light snow turned into 
an ice storm as everyone 
began their daily schedules. 

Those happy about the few 
days of moisture were wheat 
farmers and school kids, as the 

vocalist from the James Rob-
inson Evangelistic Association 
will present a full concert at 
the Baptist Church in Laz-
buddie. 

The Methodist and Baptist 
churches of Oklahoma Lane 
have not planned any special 
services for Christmas Eve, as 
both congregations will be 
taking part in thal commun-
ity's annual Christmas Tree. 

The event is set for 7:30 p.m. 
CST at the Oklahoma Lane 
Community Center, and every-
one is invited. 

Eve. 
Lazbuddie Baptist Church 

adult choir, accompanied by 
the high school instrumental 

. ensemble, will perform "Rea-
son for the Season," Saturday 
night, Dec. 18, at the meeting 
of the Full Gospel Business 
Men International in Hereford 
at 8 p.m. This same program 
will be performed by the group 
at the Lazbuddie Baptist 
Church on Sunday night, Dec. 
19, at 6 p.m. 

On Sunday morning, Dec. 19, 
at 10 a.m., Jeanne Rogers, a 

church will take part in com-
munion services on New 
Year's Eve, Dec. 31, at 7:30 
p.m. CST. 

New Light Baptist Church of 
Farwell has slated a special 
Christmas program on Sunday, 
Dec. 19, at 1 p.m. CST. The 
birth of Jesus will be told in 
song by the adult choir as the 
children dramatize the story. 

Father Jerry Mueller of the 
San Jose Catholic Church in 
Texico said that the church 
will observe Midnight Mass at 
11 p.m. MST on Christmas 

added moisture will certainly 
be beneficial to the wheat crop, 
and students were allowed to 
skip a day or two of schooling. 

Texico schools closed Wed-
nesday and Thursday, and 
Farwell school was closed 
Thursday. 

The temperature remained 
below the freezing mark for 
several days, contributing to 
hazardous driving and playing 
havoc with scheduled events. 
Anyone who had to travel even 
a short distance couldn't have 
been very happy about the icy 
coverings on the roadways. 

For Intersection Signal - - 

By Friday, the sun had 
peeped out for a few hours 
melting the ice. Some damage 
occurred as tree limbs fell to 
the ground, giving way to the 
heavy coating of ice. Many 
area residents were without 
electricity Friday when power 
lines broke as the thaw began. 

According to Lonnie McFar-
land, manager of Sherley-And-
erson Elevator in Lariat, about 
one-half inch of moisture was 
received in that area. 

In the Twin Cities, up to 
three-tenths inch of moisture 
was reported. 

Traffic Survey Results 

Revealed At Council Meet 

• 

further suggested that one pos-
sibility could be a continuous 
left turn lane starting at 7th 
Street and continuing east to 
the city limits, and elimination 
of the median on Farm-to-Mar-
ket Road 292 when the 
necessary funds were avail-
able. Funds for such a project 
would probably not be avail-
able for at least a year. Powell 
is to give the existing problem 
further study and report back 
to the council in 30-60 days. 

• 

PRPC. 
A request was also made by 

Williams for the council to 
place signs stating the location 
of the Farwell Clinic, which is, 
staffed by a medical doctor 
and a dentist, be placed on 
Highway 60 as well as 
Highway 70-84. The council 
was in agreement to this re-
quest and will obtain informa-
tion on the cost of the project 
and order the necessary sup-
plies. 

Christmas bonuses will be 
received by the city's five 
full-time employees with the 
monies to be taken out of the 
Water Department Funds. 

Those in attendance includ-
ed Mayor Walter Kaltwasser, 
Councilmen Fred Chandler and 
Jerry Monk; city employee 
Dee Hammit; and guests W.C. 
Powell and Don Williams. 

Also appearing before the 
council was Don Williams, 
President of the Farwell 
Chamber of Commerce. A rec-
ommendation was made to the 
council to rejoin the Panhandle 
Regional Planning Commis-
sion. The council took the rec-
ommendation under advise-
ment and will seek detailed 
information on rejoining the 

W.C. Powell of Lubbock, 
state highway department rep-
resentative of the Traffic Sur-
vey and Engineering Division, 
met with the Farwell City 
Council on Monday, Dec. 13, in 
response to a letter the council 
had submitted to the highway 
department concerning the 
intersection of Farm-to-Market 
Loop 292 and U.S. Highway 
70-84 (near Dairy Queen and 
Capitol Foods in east Farwell). 

The council had asked for 
assistarfce in solving the 
problems of the accident-prone 
intersection, and had suggest-
ed installation of a traffic 
signal light there. There have 
been 12 accidents at that inter-
section in the last 12 months; 
however, Ppwell stated that his 
survey results revealed the 
fact that there was not enough 
traffic at said intersection to 
warrant a blinking light. He 

• 
Christmas Eve Program 

Set For Oklahoma Lane 
Ice Storm Coats Trees 

were also heavily ice-covered, 
making area traveling hazard- 

In celebration of the Christ-
mas season and the birth of 
Christ, area churches have 
scheduled special Christmas 
Services for their congrega-
tions. 

Texico First Baptist Church 
has announced that the drama 
group will present a Christmas 
play during the worship ser-
vice on Sunday morning, Dec. 
19. A special Christmas musi-
cal service ,will be presented 
by the adult choir during the 
regular Sunday evening ser-
vice, Dec. 19, beginning at 6:30 
p.m. MST. The congregation 
will go Christmas caroling on 
Wednesday night, Dec. 22. 

On Sunday night, Dec. 19, 
beginning at 6:30 p.m. MST, 
Pleasant Hill Baptist Church 
will present a skit of a family 
observing Christmas and wel-
coming a stranger into their 
home. There will be singing of 
Christmas carols and the chil-
dren will receive treats around 
the annual Christmas tree. 

The Pleasant Hill church has 
also scheduled a New Year's 

‘? Eve Watch Service on Friday 
ithight, Dec. 31, in the Richard i 
Vitelley home. There will be a 
'talent show, chalk talk, and a 
Litchen band. 

• Hamlin Memorial United 
Methodist Church has sched-
uled a Christmas cantata 
entitled "Sing and Rejoice" to 

1 t;be presented by the Chancel 
▪ Choir on Sunday night, Dec. 19, 
'tat 7 p.m. CST. Nelle Craig is 
• the choir director, and the or-
ganist is Margaret Aycock. 

Also, the Hamlin Memorial 
church congregation will take 
part in Christmas Eve com-
munion on December 24 at 5 
p.m. CST. 

"0 Come Let Us Adore Him" 

:

will be presented by the adult 
choir of Farwell First Baptist 
Church on Sunday night, Dec. 
19, beginning at 7 p.m. CST. 
The musical will be directed 
by John Lowry, music director 
for the church. 

According to Rev. Herman 
Schelter of St. John Lutheran 
Church in Lariat, there will be 
a Christmas Eve children's 
program, with congregational 
singing on Friday, Dec. 24, at 6 
p.m. CST. 

Also, St. John's will conduct 
Christmas Day services at 
10:30 a.m. on Saturday, Dec. 
25. 

Members of this Lutheran 
ous. 

Santa 
Visits 
Today 

Today (Friday) is the 
day that Santa pays his 
traditional early visit to 
the Twin Cities area. 
Santa and the Texico-Far-
well Lions Club have been 
busy completing plans for 
the jolly gentlemen's pre-
Christmas visit. 

Santa will fly into the 
Clovis airport and be 
transported by the Lions 
Club's Hooligan Wagon to 
Capitol Foods parking lot 
where he will visit with the 
children from 3:30 until 5 
p.m. CST. 

All area youngsters are 
invited to come out and sit 
on Santa's knee and let 
him know what you want 
on Christmas morning. 

Santa will have lots of 
HO! HO! HO! plus candy 
for his young visitors. 

special part of many residents' 
annual Christmas plans — a 
time to share fellowship with 
friends and neighbors and to 
participate in a meaningful 
celebration of the birth of 
Christ. 

community center and have a 
fun-filled, inspirational Christ-
mas Eve. 

The Oklahoma Lane Com-
munity Christmas celebration 
has been an annual event for 
66 years, and has become a 

A play entitled "Salty's 
Christmas Calamity," the sing-
ing of Christmas carols, and an 
appearance of Santa Claus will 
be included in the drama un-
folding as the curtain rises on 
the annual Oklahoma Lane 
Christmas Eve festivities to be 
held in the Oklahoma Lane 
Community Center on Decem-
ber 24 at 7:30 p.m. CST. 

Dorothy Donaldson and Dor-
ris White are teaming up as 
chairmen of this year's tradi-
tional event. A delightful pro-
gram that will be enjoyable to 
all is under the direction of 
Ruth Anne Bennett and Tina 
Sides. Taking part in the 
program will be about 25 
children of the community and 
a few adults. 

A stately Christmas tree will 
add its colorful holiday sparkle 
to the celebration. The tree 
committee is composed of 
Richard Montgomery, Ed and 
Gwen Corn, Bruce and Cindy 
Billingsley, and Lee and Gloria 
Hutchins. 

The children's Christmas 
sacks are another important 
tradition that will not be over-
looked this year. In charge of 
the Christmas goodies are 
James Sides, D.H. and Cathy 
Foster, Roy and Sharlotte 
Donaldson, Robert and Dorris 
White, and Dennis and Tammy 
Willard. 

The planning committee ex-
tends an invitation to com-
munity residents, friends, and 
relatives to come out to the 

Scenes of this nature were a 
common sight as the cold, 
arctic weather drama began to 
unfold last Wednesday. Streets 

Ice-coated trees draped over 
the Twin Cities streets as the 
sun barely peeped through the 
clouds on Friday morning. 

• 

Here is the Social Security 
pot rapidly going broke, and 
the only peep out of the gilded 
poobahs of Congress is a hint 
that they might raise the 
Social Security tax. Such dere-
liction of duty almost demands 
the resignation of the whole 
overpaid and underbrained 
bunch. 

Oh yes, we will qualify one of 
our opening statements — there 
is another "Goodie" apt to be 
foistered off on the unsuspect-
ing public. With the aid and 
counsel of the floundering 
Reagan administration and the 
support of the gold plated big 
spenders headed by Tip O'-
Neill, they will undoubtedly 
pass the legislation raising the 
federal tax on gasoline by 125 
percent per gallon. 

This at the same time that 
the International Monetary 
Fund is asking for only a few 
billion bucks to bail the major 
world banks out of the hole 
which they dug for themselves 
with ill-considered loans to 
countries that probably would-
n't repay even if they could. In 
today's news also is the frantic 
effort to give away millions of 
pounds of cheese that shouldn't 
have ever been amassed in the 
first place. 

And speaking of holes, they 
are still trying to wheedle 
billions to dig holes in 
Wyoming to give the Russians 
a concentrated target. 

This Christmas season we 
need the parsimoniousness of a 
Scrooge rather than the prolif-
icacy of a King Farouk direct-
ing the fiscal destinies of the 
country. 

In spite of our 1;ck of 
enthusiam for the gas tax hike 
bill, there is a section still in 
the proposal that could be of 
great benefit to this area. In 
the version passed by the 
House and not yet stricken by 
the Senate committee is a pro-
vision for giving gasohol an 
exemption from the proposed 
additional nickel a gallon addi-
tional tax. Gasohol currently 
enjoys exemption from the 
present four cents federal bite, 
and with the proposed addi-
tional five cents it would give 
gasohol fuels a total of nine 
cents federal advantage. With 
the diverse states taxes added 
to this edge, it would put that 
fuel at from 14 cents to 18 
cents more competitive in the 
market place. Contrary to 
most public perception, gaso-
hol is not gone nor forgotten. It 
is currently being marketed as 
premium unleaded with ethan-
ol added. 

While a rose by any other 
name may smell as sweet, it is 
a proven fact that a fancy and 
confusing name in the market 
place will sell a product where 
it hadn't sold before. In this 
case, add a significant price 
break to a new name and the 
product could well sell in huge 
volumes. By this time next 
year, the added demand for 
grain for alcohol production 
coupled with stringent acreage 
reductions could well revive 
the grain market and save the 
floundering farm picture. 

We realize that the petrol-
eum industry claims that the 

• energy expended in grain pro-
duction equals or exceeds the 
energy obtained from distilla-
tion. This could well be true, 
but we believe that this source 
of energy using home grown 
grain beats the thunder out of 
shipping it overseas to coun-
tries that either can't or won't 
pay for it at the same time we 
are shipping billions of our 

• bucks to Arab Sheiks and other 
assorted OPEC highbinders. 

Chambers of Commerce, 
banks, savings and loans, and 
business people all say "trade 
at home" and keep the money 
circulating locally. We believe 
this to be asirue for the coun-
try as the community. 

••• 

If they are going to ban some 
bombs, they could start with 

• 
some TV programs. 

oases 
Broken Limbs, Broken Lines 

Broken tree limbs were in 
mass over the Twin Cities area 
as the heavy accumulation of 
ice caused too much pressure 

Lane Christmas Eve tradition 
which is now exemplified 
through her children, grand-
children and great-grandchil-
ren who still participate in the 
yearly event. 

The late Mrs. Cora McGuire is 
shown seated on Santa's lap at 
the Oklahoma Lane Christmas 
Tree on Christmas Eve, 1981. 
Beginning in 1916, she was 
always an important figure 
carrying on the Oklahoma 

several hours. The thaw began 
Friday, and by Monday, the 
skies were clear while the sun 
shone brightly. 

for the limbs to remain intact. 
Some areas also reported 
broken electric lines causing 
loss of electrical power for 
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MR. FARMER 
You Have Tried The Rest . 

Now Plant The Best 

I offer you Top Quality seed 
at down to earth prices 

A complete line of field 
and grass seeds. 

Ask me about my business 

Your inquiries appreciated 

RAY MARTIII 
811 Second St. - Farwell 

Office Phone, 
806/481-3626 

Night Phone, 
806/481-3430 

Page 2-State Line Tribune, Friday, December 17, 1982 

Boosters 
To Honor 
'82 Champs 

MEMORIAL MONUMENTS 

Lasting Beauty In Granite, Marbk or Bronze 

Sales - Installation - Curbing 

MUFFLES' FUNERAL HOME 
920 Main - Clovis - 762-4435 • 
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By R. Joel Ware 

Pastor, Oklahoma Lane 

United Methodist Church 

Some Thoughts on Celebrating Christmas 

	• 

Services Held Wednesday 

For Gale Hadley Harrison 

Members of the 1982 District 
Champion Steerette Basketball 
Team will be special honorees 
of Farwell Booster Club at the 
Farwell Invitational Tourna-
ment this weekend. 

The squad members will be 
introduced during Friday 
night's schedule, and a special 
attraction will be the auction-
ing of the district champion-
ship game ball by the Booster 
Club. Actual time of the 
auction has not been set, but it 
will also be on Friday night. 

The Booster Club has mailed 
letters to members of the team 
including those who graduated 
asking them to be present for 
the ceremonies, All the team 
members will autograph the 
special game ball, and local 
artist Robin Gregory has 
painted it in appropriate color 
and design. 

All flea sports fans are 
urged to come out and enjoy 
some good basketball during 
the three-day tournament. 

'82 Champion Ball 
Steerettes, from left, Suzahn 
Inman, Lezlie Castleberry, 
and Jennifer Williams, display 
the basketball which will be 
auctioned Friday night during 
the Farwell Invitational Tour-
nament. These girls are mem- 

• 
Farwell Steerettes on the ball, 
and each member of the 
championship team will auto-
graph it prior to the auction-
ing. Team members will be 
introduced at the Friday night 
tournament games. 

hers of the 1982 Steerette bas-
ketball team which won the 
District 5.2A trophy. The game 
ball has been donated to the 
Farwell Booster Club to be 
auctioned. Robin Gregory 
painted the Steer head and 

the past two years. 
Survivors include her hus-

band William of the home; two 
sons, Scott and Jay of the 
home; her parents, John and 
Evelyn Hadley of Texico; two 
brothers, Richard and Ray-
mond, both of Texico; three 
sisters, Jean Smith of Farwell, 
Linda Harrison of Amarillo, 
and Lou Ann Larson of Brown-
field, Tex, 

Pallbearers were Keith 
Scott, James Harding, James 
Pierce, Robert Lacy, Butch 
Tharp, and Eddie West. 

Friday Classes Set Hour Late Jesse T. Coburn Rites 

Conducted Wednesday classes until 9:20. Classes 
normally begin at 8:20. 

Farwell Schools will take up 
classes one hour late today 
(Friday) and the school buses 
will be making their morning 
rounds one hour late. 

The traditional annual facul-
ty breakfast will be during the 
normal first period of the day; 
so students will not report to 

Students will be dismissed at 
2:40 p.m. this afternoon to 
begin their Christmas and New 
Year's Holiday vacation, re-
turning to classes at the regu-
lar time on Monday, Jan. 3. 

Funeral services were con-
ducted Wednesday afternoon, 
Dec. 15, at First Baptist 
Church of Texico for Gale 
Hadley Harrison, 40, of Foun- 
tain Valley, Calif. The daugh-
ter of Mr. and Mrs. John Had-
ley of Texico, Mrs. Harrison 
died Sunday at a hospital in 
Huntington Beach, Calif., after 
a lengthy illness. 

Officiating at final rites was 
Bro. Glenn Lethgo, pastor of 
the Prince Street Baptist 
Church of Clovis, assisted by 
Don Holladay, pastor of Ham-
lin Memorial United Methodist 
Church, and Joel Horne, pastor 
of First Baptist Church of 
Texico. 

Interment was in the Texico 
Cemetery with Steed-Todd 
Funeral Home of Clovis in 
charge of arrangements. 

Mrs. Harrison was born 
August 10, 1942 in Clovis. She 
graduated from Texico High 
School and attended college at 
New Mexico State University. 

On November 22, 1962, she 
was married to William Harri-
son at Texico. They had made 
their home in New Mexico, 
New Jersey, and California, 
living in Fountain Valley for 

• 

Methodist Church. He was 
preceded in death by his son, 
Jesse T. Coburn Jr., on May 
19, 1982. 

Survivors include his wife 
Mona of the home; one 
daughter-in-law, Florine Co-
burn of Snyder; three grand-
children, Vickie Williams, Pa-
tricia Phelps, and Jesse Thom-
as Coburn III; two sisters, 
Mary Ring of Wichita Falls 
and Daisy Hubbard of Vernon; 
and two brothers, Pete of 
Vernon and Glenn of Florida. 

Pallbearers were W.M. Rob-
erts, W.T. Smith, Harlin 
Obenshain, Lester Norton, Joe 
Jones, and Ted Engram. 
Honorary pallbearers were 
Albert Smith, Nelson Worley, 
and W.N. Foster. 

Final rites for Jesse Coburn, 
7, of Farwell were held at 1 
p.m. Wednesday, Dec. 15, at 
Hamlin Memorial United 
Methodist Church in Farwell. 
Don Holladay, church pastor, 
officiated at final services, 
with burial in the Texico 
Cemetery. Steed-Todd Funeral 
Home of Clovis was in charge. 

Mr. Coburn died Monday 
night at Clovis High Plains 
Hospital. 

He was born April 17, 1905, in 
Sayre, Okla. At the age of five 
he moved with his family to 
Vernon, Tex., where he grew 
up. He moved to Farwell in 
1939, and had farmed until his 
retirement in 1970. He was 
married to Mona Ross in 1948 
in Texico, and was a member 
of Hamlin Memorial United 

gift 

In the home and church let the 
family sing carols, read the 
Bible (especially Luke 2:1-20) 
and share with one another the 
birth of Christ. Let there be 
prayers offered to Christ in 
praise and gratitude for His 
coming. In a world of strife 
and discord let there be special 
prayers — for peace and recon-
ciliation. People of good will 
the world over wish for a world 
where love, unity, and peace 
prevail. 

Let's make Christmas 1982 a 
time of Love and remember 
that love isn't ours to keep but 
that it is to be shared. May we 
all seek to make this Christ- 
mas 

	• 
spiritual as we invite 

Christ to be re-born in us. Let 
us share with those viho have 
not experienced a spiritual 
Christmas. 

My family joins me in 
wishing each and everyone of 
you a blessed and joyful holi-
day season. We feel blessed 
beyond measure in being able 
to share in ministry in such a 
warm, friendly, loving, en-
couraging, and supportive 
community. We thank each of 
you for your love of us as we 
labor in His kingdom. In 1983 
may we all work even closer 
together to advance His love 
and Word in our community 
and world. 

God bless you and yours, and 
may you truly accept His 
blessings!!! Merry Christmas! 

Call me if I may serve you in 
any way. 

certificates 

available Love and Peace, Joel 

As 1 write- this, Christmas is 
only two weeks away! So much 
to do and so little time to 
accomplish it! I wonder if 
amidst all of our rush-rush 
have we paused and consider-
ed just what Christmas really 
and truly is? In the Christian 
tradition we celebrate it as the 
birthday of Jesus Christ our 
Lord and King. 

The prophet Isaiah wrote 
these words announcing the 
coming of Christ, "For unto us 
a child is born, unto us a son is 
given; and the government 
shall be upon his shoulder; and 
his name shall be called Won-
derful, Counsellor, The mighty 
God, the everlasting Father, 
the Prince of Peace." (Isaiah 
9:6, King James Version) That 
is good news!! Glorious news! 
Think of it -- Christ Jesus 
coming into our world to save 
us from ourselves! 

There are times when we get 
so involved in the frantic 
search for an appropriate gift 
or card that we arrive at 
Christmas all played out from 
the 'hustle' and 'bustle.' It is a 
tragedy, but there are families 
who don't even acknowledge 
the day as Christ's birthday. 
They have beautiful trees 
complete with lights and pres-
ents. Think, if you will, of a 
small boy or girl having a 
birthday and everyone but him 
or her getting a gift. Yet, that 
is just the way some people 
choose to treat Jesus. It is His 
birthday, yet He receives no 
present. 

As a concerned Christian and 
pastor it is my personal belief 
that Christmas should be cele-
brated as a religious festival.  Paid Material 

biederlack blankets 

• . • making a list . . . 

checking it twice . . . 

	lOcIf 

• 
ladies mix n'match 
it) hardin, wrangler, 	 cito  

and others 	 15 off  devon, russ 

jewelry 	 20 %off 

all timex watches 	331/3  off 

men's sport coats 
100% dacron polyester 
grey, brown, camel, blue 
designer series by farah 

men's fashion jeans 	20 off 
ladies robes, pajamas 
and gowns 	 1 0:tff 

slacks 	 1501t little boy's dress 

tall men's shirts 
15 :f6f flannel, poly & cotton, 

casuals 	  

planiel green and dearfoams 
house shoes 
some washable styles 
many beautiful colors and cozy styles 

reed's world for girls  
dresses 	 20 off 
men's long sleeve casual 
& knit shirts 	  1 off 

girl's coats sizes 2-14 	  20 off 

ladies dresses 
men's dress 	 070  
pants 
higgins & farah 	 15 oft 

20%  off 

boy's colored jockey 
briefs sizes 10-20 	 2.33 pr.  

men's winter jackets 

boy's dress • casual • 

15 off 
0 

knit shirts 	 15 off 

junior & missy 
wrangler jeans 	 
wrangler kids 
coordinates 	 

arrow dress 
shirts 	  

% 
j off 

1 
1 
 r  ok 
3 off c  
J o'f°f 

4! 

register 

for 2 

5000 

gift 

certificates 

to be 

given away 

dec. 24. 
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Farwell Pack 213 Cubs 

Receive Bobcat Badges 
Bobcats of Farwell Cub Pack 

213 met following school on 
Monday, Dec. 13, in the ele-
mentary school library. 

Melba Edgin, District Cub 
Leader Chairman, met with 
the pack and explained the 
meaning and proper display of 
the Bobcat Badge. 
. The Cubs meet on each 
Monday following school with 

their leader, Linda Moss. 
Members of the pack are 

Paul Beavers, Marty Moss, 
Tuck Traynor, Todd Carpen-
ter, Riley Malone, and Jayme 
Palady. 

If anyone has an experienced 
Cub Scout shirt not in use, 
please call Linda at 481-3442 or 
481-9112. 

Area Schools Set Vacations 
Area students will be releas-

ed from classes Friday, Dec. 
17, for Christmas vacation and 
will not return to school until 
January 3, 1983. 

At Texico, students will be 

let out of school at 1:30 p.m. 
MST. Farwell students will ad-
journ at 2:40 p.m. CST, while 
Lazbuddie students will be dis-
missed at 2 p.m. 

"Happiness is courage and work . . energy, and above 
all ... illusions." 	 Honore de Balzac 

ALL'UP 
CONVENIENCE STORES 

PRICES EFFECTIVE 
DECEMBER 
1618,1982 

WHILE SOFTIIES 
LAST 

OPEN 24 HORNS 
385 DAYS A YEAR 

  

SAVE ON FRESH 
CHRISTMAS TREES! 

TROP-ARTIC HIGH PERFORMANCE 

MAINTENANCE-FREE BATTERY 

• RESERVE POWER FOR QUICK RELIABLE 
STARTS WINTER OR SUMMER 

• EXTENDED BATTERY LIFE - - LIMITED 
WARRANTY FOR 66 MONTHS — 

WE NOW 

HAVE 

KEROSENE 

Helton Oil, Inc. 
Ph. 481-3222 

Serving The Texico - Farwell Area 

KRAFT PHILADELPHIA 

CREAM 
CHEESE 

C 
8 OZ. 59 
PKB. 

SAVE ON BORDEN PRODUCTS AT ALLSUP'S 
BORDEN'S 

2 1/2  
CTN. 

CREAM 
PINT 

WHIPPING  

9 9 C  

ICE 

RD. CTN. 
lh DAIS 

A" CREAM 
1 9 9  

KRAFT 

MARSHMALLOW 
CREME 

C 
7 OZ. 
JAR 
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Infants and 
Maternity 

Wear 
1:112 Main 763-7145 

tork 
/top Wyatt Carpenter and R. Joel 

Ware of Oklahoma Lane 
extend an invitation to all 
farmers and farm related men 
to be their guests at a chili 
dinner with all the trimmings 
on Saturday, Dec. 18, at 1 p.m. 
CST in the Oklahoma Lane 
United Methodist Church Fel-
lowship Hall. 

Carpenter and Ware say they 
"trust that this time together  

will help in sharing concerns 
about farming today. As 
Christian pastors set in a 
farming community, we feel 
that farmers and farm related 
individuals need the support 
and encouragement from their 
churches." 

Twenty-one persons attended 
the first such meeting on 
November 13.  

Moss, and Tuck Traynor; back 
row: Todd Carpenter, Riley 
Malone, and Jayme Palady. 

Around The 
Twin Cities 

Friday, Dec. 17, Santa will 
visit the Twin Cities area from 
3:30 to 5 p.m. CST on the 
Capitol Foods parking lot in 
Farwell. 

• • • 

Texico Women's Club will 
meet Monday, Dec. 20, at 7 
p.m. MST in the home of Jan-
ice Turner. 

* •• 

Farwell Convalescent Center 
will have its annual Christmas 
party for residents and fami-
lies on Thursday, Dec. 23, at 7 
p.m. CST. 

*SPRUCE *BALSAM 
•FIR *SCOTCH PINE 

018  ta 
ALL SIZES 

GREAT SELECTION 
HURRY WHILE SUPPLIES LAST 

HI DRI 

PAPER TOWELS 

59' 

  

IN A HOMY? 
BREAKFAST AT ALLSUP'S 

HENRY'S 

SAUSAGE 'N 
BISCUITS 

99C 

WITH AN 8 OZ. CUP OF 

FREE COFFEE 

 

NORTHERN BATHROOM 

TISSUE 
4-ROLL $1 29 

PKG. 

   

     

     

     

Bobcats Get Pinned 
Melba Edgin of Clovis, District members of Farwell Pack 213. 
Cub Leader Trainer Chairman, Pictured from left, are, front 
is pinning the Bobcat Badge on row: Paul Beavers, Marty 

Chili Dinner Set For 

Area Farmers Dec. 18 CLOVIS 

SHOPPING 
DIRECTORY 

ROTHWELL BODY SHOP 
1814 West 7th [Behind Delmer's Automotive] Clovis, N.M. 

CALL 763-3530 For Free Estimate On 
All AUTO BODY REPAIR & REPAINTING 

ALSO GLASS WORK 

Services Conducted 	1Sheriff's Report! 
Parmer County Sheriff Bill 

For Lonie Ann Burge 
Funeral services for Lonie 

Ann Burge, eight- and one-half-
month-old daughter of Jearell 

• and Rosey Burge of Clovis, 
were conducted at graveside at 
2:30 p.m. on Sunday, Dec. 12, 
in the Texico cemetery, with 
Rev. O.H. Robertson officiat-
ing. He was assisted by Ken 
White and Ken White Jr., both 
of Clovis. 

Friends gathered at Steed-
Todd Funeral Home at 1:45 

,• Grand Jury 

Returns 5 

Indictments 
Parmer County Grand Jury 

met Tuesday, Dec. 14, and • follows: 
returned five indictments as 

Romero Gonzales, 36, Level-
land, indicted on charge of 
rape and released on $5,000 
bond. 

Jamie De Leon, 30, Friona, 
charged on two counts of 
burglary and made $5,000 
bond. 

Randy Ray Osborn, 18, 
Friona, charged on two counts 

.n 	of burglary and out on $5,000 
▪ bond. 

Richard Dimas, 17, Friona, 
indicted on charge of burglary,. 
In jail in lieu of $2,000 bond. 

Steve Aragon, 38, Friona, 
charged with rape of a child. 
He was arrested by the 
sheriff's officers on Monday, 
Dec. 13, and is in jail in lieu of • $10,000 bond. 

RED SEZ . . . 

X-ETAS GIFTS, CANDIES, 

NUTS, FRUITS 

AND TREES. 

PLAYORAMA 
FRUIT 

MARKET 
482-9521 

TEXICO, N.M. 

p.m. and proceeded to the 
cemetery for the final rites. 

Lonie was born on March 22, 
1982, in Clovis, and died Thurs-
day in Albuquerque following a 
lifelong illness. 

Survivors include her par-
ents, Jearell and Rosey Burge 
of Clovis; her grandparents, 
Betty Carter of Clovis and Jay 
Burge of Muleshoe; her god-
parents, Mr. and Mrs. Ken 
White, Sr. of Clovis; and her 
foster parents, Walt and Betty 
Hoffman of Albuquerque.  

Morgan reported the following 
incidences being investigated 
by his department this week: 

Dave Thompson, Bovina, 
reported a house burglary on 
December 12. Numerous guns 
and bridles were reported to be 
missing with the value set at 
$6,000. 

John Lovelace, Farwell, re-
ported that a brindle colored 
steer weighing between 400-500 
pounds had been found south of 
Farwell. 

Brenda Starholt reported the 
loss of a red billfold containing 
her driver's license and small 
amount of money. 

HUSKY TRACTION 
AT AN ECONOMY 
PRICE 

Four 
Full Plies of 
Polyester 
Cord 

PROMPT DEVELOPING 
SERVICE — 

ALL SIZES FILM — - 
LARGE SELECTION 

PHOTO ACCESSORIES 

O.L. ANDERSON, 
PROPRIETOR 

617 Main 

HUDSON UPHOLSTERY 
Custom Upholstery, Slip Covers, Bedspreads 

And Decorator Specialty Items 

PROVIDES: 
• Strength to reduce bruises 
• Smooth soft no-thump ride 
• Wide footprint for good traction 
• Tread that absorbs normal impacts 
• Economical mileage 

 

6 PK. 31 OZ. BOTTLES 

  

PEPSI- 
COLA 

$189 

PLUS DEPOSIT 

  

     

     

BANQUET OR MORTON 

FRIED CHICKEN 

32 07 $1 99 
BOX 

RATH BREAKFAST 

SAUSAGE 

1  R OLL 

COOKED FOOD 
SPECIAL OF THE WEEK 

FRESH COOKED 

TACO ROLLS 

2/89' 
FRESH HAM & CHEESE 

SANDWICHES 

99' 1325 S. Prince St. 	 Ph. 505/763-4142 
Clovis, New Mexico 

I • 

PHILLIPS 66 
TRACTION M/S 

PROVIDES: 

—Excellent Mud and Snow Traction 
—Self Cleaning Tread 
—Rides Smooth—Runs Cool 
—Designed to take Studs 

Be Prepared For Winter 

78 SERIES 

Tough 
Plies of 
Polyester 
Cord 

THERE'S ONE NEAR YOU! 



f4a1  •44.401 
5/.147 .  

STEVE SCHILLING ALAN EUBANK ROBBY ARMSTRONG MANUEL CANTU 

Whets Your Sports /Ai 

Who is the fastest 
pitcher in baseball? 

*Tcdtu 6'001 
pa3pola uaaq seq 

uuriii uuroN :113MSNV 

as•-• 
What college team holds 

the record for most points 
scored in a football game? 

-9161 	'0-333 'Ails 
-2aiqun puepaqtunn wag 
goad, e!aloan :t13MSNV 

A' • 
iot  ths 

—es— --- 
What game did the 

Iroquois Indians play be-
fore Columbus arrived in 
1492? 

-Hug a pus lanb 
an paipueq-Buoi u 42!M 
parieid 'assonrl :113pASNV 

What National Hockey 
League team has won the 
Stanley Cup most often? 
-suaiipeuen leanuoyy aqi 8,1! 
`ritredwon spoon 2upiods 

s;aul 0-1,-V 
01 2UH:11030V :213MSINIV 

• 
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All-South Plains - - Named All-South Plains On Super Team 

Coach, Three Steers On 

Avalanche-Journal Team 

Steerettes 
Capture Win 

Over Lazbuddie. 
Amidst trial and tribulation 

in the form of injuries, the 
Farwell Steerettes overcame 
the Lazbuddie varsity girls 
with a 53-36 win in Farwell 
Tuesday night. Armstrong, a 5'9" defensive 

lineman, and Eubank, 5'9" 
145-pound 	quarterback-pass 
defender, were among five 
juniors named to the Class 2A 
All-South Plains team. 

Lorenzo Monreal, senior 
from Springlake-Earth, and 
Lester Young, Kress senior, 
were the only other District 
5-2A players making the team. 

1969. While racking up the im-
pressive win record, the Blue 
Bunch also racked up impres-
sive stats, including an aver-
age of 323.4 yards rushing per 
game. 

Leading the Steers' powerful 
ground attack, the most pro-
ductive in the area, was 
All-South Plains guard Schil-
ling, a 5' 11", 160-pound senior. 

Steer head football coach 
Bruce Dollar has received the 
Lubbock Avalanche-Journal's 
Class 2A South Plains Coach of 
the Year award, and three 
members of the 1982 Steer 
football squad were named to 
the A-J's All-South Plains 
team. They were Robby Arm-
strong, Alan Eubank, and 
Steve Schilling. Schilling was 
named as offensive guard 
while Armstrong and Eubank 
were named to the dream 
team's defensive unit. 

Steers Take 
Easy Win 

Over lazbuddie 

The first quarter action was 
even with a 10-10 score, only to 
see the Steerettes pull ahead ak 
with a 7 point halftime lead. w 

The pattern had been set for 
the second half as the Steer-
ettes drilled the hoop to close 
out the game at 53-36. 

On commenting on the game, 
Coach Vester Joiner said that 
the girls played a lot better. He 
added, "The girls shot the ball 
better from the floor and had 
good hustle." 

The scoring attack was led 
by Suzahn Inman with 15; 
Kelly Davis, 12; Jennifer 
Williams, 11; Cynthia Ancira, 
9; Sandra Coates, 5; and Lezlie 
Castleberry, 2. 

STEED-TODD 
FUNERAL HOME 

"When Understanding Is Needed Most" 
• 

Prince & Manana-Clovis-Ph. 763-5541 

In addition, Steer junior 
Manuel Cantu was named to 
the Amarillo Globe-News Pan-
handle Super Team as a defen-
sive halfback. This team is 
composed of members from all 
classes of high school football 
teams throughout the Pan-
handle area, from Class 5A on 
down, 

Dollar, in his second year as 
the Steers' head mentor, hasn't 
enjoyed a "bed of roses" 
career at his high school alma 
mater, as his first year pro-
duced a lot of thorns. With a 
3-6-1 record in his debut as a 
head coach, along with re-
membrances of back-to-back 
72-0 and 35-0 losses, the pain 
was still keen this year. 

Memories of last year's 
record and this year's 1-4 start, 
caused Dollar to fall back and 
regroup his troops and re-
assess his year's game plans. 

And at mid-season the Steers 
changed their offense from the 
I formation to the veer. 

This must have been the an-
swer for Dollar's junior-dom-
inated crew as they stampeded 
to a turn-around, winning their 
last five games, all of them 
District 5-2A encounters, and 
brought home the district 
crown for the first time since 

We've Got The Remedy.  

for people who 

Good Job, Bruce 
Steer Head Coach Bruce 
Dollar, left, receives congrat-
ulations from Farwell High 
Principal Don Malone after 
Dollar was named as the 
Lubbock Avalanche-Journal's 
Class 2A South Plains Coach of 
the Year. Dollar changed his 
offense in the middle of the 
season and watched his team 

can't sleep, 

shut-Ins, 

take the next five games in 
convincing fashion, bringing 
home the district trophy for 
the first time since 1969. Dol-
lar's troops were 3-6-1 last year 
and went 1-4 this season before 
he implemented the veer of-
fense in place of the I forma-
tion. 

C those who are bored. 

Farwell varsity boys posted 
an easy win over Lazbuddie on 
Tuesday night, Dec. 14, in 
Farwell gym, outscoring the 
Longhorns 60-32. 

The first quarter of play 
ended with the Steers one point 
behind the Longhorns. Farwell 
finally found the basket to pull 
ahead with the halftime score 
being 24-16, Farwell. The 
second half saw the Steers 
continue to hammer away at 
the scoring effort racking up 36 
points while maintaining an 
effective defensive effort limit-
ing the Longhorns to only 16 
points. 

Manuel Cantu racked up 19 
points to lead the Steers' 
scoring, followed by Jay 
Anderson, 13; Alan Eubank, 
12; Roger Robertson, 6; Ray-
mond Sierra, 4; Johnny Daniel 
and Todd Christian, 2 apiece; 
and Paul Fulcher and Kevin 
Owen, 1 each. 

Jay Anderson pulled down 12 
rebounds with Alan Eubank 
and Roger Robertson assisting 
with 7 each. Raymond Sierra 
had 6; Todd Christian and 
Manuel Cantu, 4 each; and 
Kevin Owen, 2. 

According to Coach Mike 
Martin, the Steers played well 
the last three quarters. He 
said, "We played good defense 
after a slow start and we still 
are not shooting the ball well." 

BUY, SELL, TRADE 
	

ALL TYPES OF FARM 
AND CONSIGNMENT 
	

AND RANCH EQUIPMENT 

H & J Equipment, Inc. 
MULESHOE, TEXAS 79347 

BILL HARMON 
	

806/272-4016 	_ 
806/272-4090 	 FRIONA HIGHWAY 

The Cure? 
CABLE TV 

I!Irani 
I 	IIIDWEST VIDEO 

time  BOO Main - Clovis - 7B3-40 

I 	Farwell Jr. High Results 
"Teachers open the door. 
You enter by yourself." 

Chinese Proverb 

Margie Rodriquez, Tonya 
Stehle, Juanita Lara, and Kelly 
Foster. 

Their coach said, "The girls 
played hard but just could not 
get the job done." 

move the ball down court with-
out making too many mis-
takes. Bovine is tough, espe-
cially when you have a tall kid 
like Michael Shepard. He got 
his 30 points." 

Olton 7th and 8th grade boys 
overpowered Farwell's 7th and 
8th grade boys Monday night, 
Dec. 6, in the Farwell gym. 

Farwell 8th graders lost 
56-35. Jody Ketcherside ham-
mered in 16 points for Farwell, 
followed by Steve Lara, 6; 
David Woods, 4; Danny Rubio, 
3; and 2 each for Carey 
Stancell, Roy Perales, and 
Jason Schilling. 

According to Coach Lupe 
Valdarez, "The game could 
have been closer, but all my 
kids got to play - while he 
(01ton coach) left his first 
team out there. They were 
tough especially on the boards. 
It seemed like they had all the 
rebounds." 

"We had problems with their 
press - our defense was bad -
but Jody had a real good 
game." 

Farwell 7th grade boys suf-
fered a disappointing 32-25 loss 
to Olton's 7th graders. Scoring 
was led by Damon George's 10 
points. Jacob Lopez had 5; Joe 
Jaime and David Moseley 
chipped in 4 each; and•Homer 
Anzaldua had 2. Coach Valdar-
ez said, "Olton had a good 
bunch of kids on their squad. 
They were a lot quicker than 
us, yet, at the same time we 
missed a lot of easy shots. It 
was our first district loss in 3 
games, our record is 2-1." 

Farwell 8th grade boys were 
outscored 48-33 by the Bovine 
8th graders in their game 
played Monday. 

Steve Lara and Jody Ketch-
erside each scored 8 points to 
lead the team's scoring. Others 
putting it in the hoop for the 
Blue and White were Roy 
Perales with 6; Homer Anzal-
dua, 4; David Woods, 3; and 
Carey Stancell and Danny 
Rubio, 2 each. 

Their coach, Lupe Valdarez 
said, "I am really proud of this 
bunch. First: last week they 
had a real bad game against 
Olton. But they came back 
against one of the finest teams 
in our district. Second: They 
showed that they can really 

Producing more energy 
from less ... 
makes the difference. 

• • • 

The 8th grade girls were on 
the losing end of a 23-16 score 
when they played Bovina 
Monday. Camille Buchenau 
scored 7 points; Shonda Foster 
had 3; and Dana White and 
Sharon Meyers each had 2. 

The coach commented: "The 
girls played a good game, we 
just made some mistakes at 
critical times and missed some 
key shots." . — 

Farwell JV Girls 
Lose To lazbuddie 

• • • 

Farwell Junior Varsity girls 
played their Lazbuddie coun-
terparts evenly for two per-
iods, then had a stone cold 
second half in the shooting 
department, canning only two 
points, and took a 29-17 defeat 
in a game played December 14 
at Farwell. 

Cheryl Stanton scored 5 
points to lead the JV Steer-
ettes, followed by DeAnn 
Curtis with 4; Sherilyn Thig-
pen, 3; Marla Meeks and 
Gracie Ortega, 2 each; and 
Kim Routon, 1. 

Their coach said that the 
girls hustled well and had a 
chance to win, but just could 
not find the basket in the 

Their discovery would shake the worlds of communication, medicine 
and defense, but Charles Townes and Arthur Schawlow knew only 
that they had discovered an entirely new source of light. They 
called it an "optical maser." Today we know it as the "laser." 

Their discovery was a light beam so concentrated it 
could produce power densities millions of times as 
intense as those on the surface of the sun — a light 
source so dense, the energy produced was 
greater than the energy required to produce it. 

In 7th grade action, the 
Farwell boys lost a 17-16 
squeaker to their Bovina coun-
terparts. 

Joe Jaime scored 8 points, 
Boney Nicholas got 5, and 
Damon George hit 3. 

"Mistakes were the key in 
this game. We had the better 
team, but mistakes did us in. 
We had 21 free throws and only 
made 6. That was the real dif-
ference. The game was real 
bad. We should have won. Our 
record is now 2-2," said Coach 
Valdarez. 

second half. 

• • it 

The 7th grade girls could not 
find the basket for a single 
point as they fell 30-0 against 

,the Bovine 7th graders. Play-
ing for the Farwell effort were 
Robbi Fly, Kellie Anderson, 

SMALLWOOD INSURANCE 
AGENCY 

Successors to 
High Plains Insurance 

AUTO • HOME • LIABILITY 

Up to 35% deviation on Home Insurance 
policies. Call us to see if you qualify to save. 

Ph. 806/272-4531 
	

Muleshoe, Tx. 

Arthur Schawlow and Charles Townes 
This principle of more energy from less applies to 

the High-Efficiency Add-On Heat Pump — more units of 
heat than units of electricity needed to produce that heat. 
And while the Add-On Heat Pump works with your existing 
furnace to heat your home during the winter, the Add-On Heat 
Pump functions with the same efficiency to cool your home during 
warm weather. 

As partners, Townes and Schawlow made a significant difference in our 
world with their work on the laser. As partners you, Southwestern Public 
Service Company and the Add-On Heat Pump can make the difference 
managing electricity in your home. Call SPS to see what your savings could be The ruby laser 

You and SPS, partners managing electricity, make the difference. 

SOUTHWESTERN PUBLIC SERVICE COMPANY 

909.3 

	4 

Al 

Special Thanks 
Special Thanks to everyone who helped with the 

Pancake Breakfast — Especially to Mr. Benny Haney 

at Capitol Foods for his donations. 

Alpha Rho Lambda 

Beta Sigma Phi 



hit COSMETICS 

Gff 
SUSAN E. FRANSE 

Beauty Consultant 

For Appointment 
Call (806) 481-3824 

409 8th Street 
Farwell, TX 79325 

Gold & Diamond Pendants 
Now $199 

Jewelftre features exciting diamond designs in 14K gold 
with original values up to $350. Come and see this 

exciting collection of rings. pendants and earrings, today. 
(18" gold chain included.) 

jvAele.6. 
202 Main - Muleshoe - 272-3355 
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Convalescent Center 
Sets Christmas Party 

• 

Farwell Convalescent Center 
residents and their families 
will have their Christmas pro-
gram and gift exchange on 
Thursday, Dec. 23, at 7 p.m. 
CST. 

Gladys Kaltwasser will read 
the Christmas Story and 
everyone will join in singing 
Christmas carols, Santa will 

make his visit, and those pres-
ent will participate in the 
traditional gift exchange. 

Refreshments of punch and 
cookies will be served. 

Members of the Ladies 
Auxiliary and other volunteers 
will be on hand to assist the 
staff with the Christmas party. 

j 
Farwell Teachers Host 

Iota Eta Christmas Dinner 

Gift Ideas for Gardening 
Friends: Along about this time 
every year, the thoughts and 
attentions of most of us have 
turned away from lawns and 
gardens to the approaching 
holiday season. If you're like 
most of us, you'll still be hunt-
ing that "very special gift" 
right up until Christmas. 

Here's a list of gift possibili-
ties for the green thumbs in 
your family: Plants are always 
welcome. Perhaps the lady of 
the house would like something 
in bloom for the holidays. 
Christmas cactus, kalanchoe, 

E.T. In A Santa Suit 

azalea, mums, and the tradi-
tional poinsettia (no, they're 
absolutely not poisonous) are 
available at local nurseries 
and florists. 

Foliage plants are welcomed 
by almost everyone, and 
there's a tremendous variety 
from which to choose. Some 
good low-light requiring plants 
are Chinese Evergreens, Janet 
Craig Dracaena, Cast Iron 
Plant, and Philodendrons. 
Don't overlook hanging bas-
kets, hanging containers, and 
macrame hanger& Bonsais, 
sand paintings, terrariums, while Joy is the daughter of 

Jeanne Morton and is a third 
grade student of Verona Tray-
nor. 

in Farwell Elementary School. 
Brian is the son of Randy and 
Roberta Johnson and is a third 
grade student of Nelle Craig, 

Brian Johnson and Joy Morton 
are shown as they put the 
finishing touches on Santa 
Claus in the form of E.T. The 
E.T. Santa decorated the hall 

Farwell Homemakers 

Reveal Secret Sisters 

S 

Secret Sisters were revealed 
and gifts were exchanged at 
the meeting of.Farwell Y6ung 
Homemakers on 'Puesday, Dec 
7, in the school home econom-
ics building. 

Gwen Corn gave a report on 
her trip to Austin to attend the 
convention of the Young Home-
makers of Texas. 

As guests entered the home 
of Karolene Inman at Farwell 
Thursday night, Dec. 9, they 
quickly caught the Christmas 
spirit as they were greeted by 
the appealing glow of candles, 
a flickering fire, and an 
elegantly lighted Christmas 
tree. The Yuletide motif 
spread Christmas cheer 
throughout the home. Stock-
ings hung from the fireplace 
mantle, and lighted center-
pieces centered the large and 
small dining tables which were 
covered with red cloths. 

Iota Eta Chapter of Delta 
Kappa Gamma met for its 
annual Christmas dinner, with 
Far-well members hosting the 
gala event. 

Martha Wheeler gave the 
moment of meditation on the 
"Christmas Prayer" and 
"Teacher's Prayer." 

Judy Howard, vice-president, 
introduced a ladies trio com-
posed of Sydney Chadwick, 
Susan Johnson, and Karen 
Austin, who entertained with 
several Christmas selections 
before dinner. Accompanist for 
the vocal group was LeAndra 
Byrd. 

The buffet dinner included 
sliced brisket, stuffed, cheese-
topped baked potatoes, tossed 
salad, strawberry salad, cran-
berry salad, hot rolls, lemon 
fluff, coffee, and tea. 

Thirty-two guests were in 
attendance. Farwell members 
co-hostessing the event includ-
ed Judy Howard, Pat Owen, 
Liz Phillips, Frances Boling, 
Hattie Coffer, Jean Malone, 
Billie Worley, Martha Wheeler, 
Edith Martin, and Karolene 
Inman serving as hostess. 

Farwell Baptists Set 

Christmas Event Sun. • 
During a business session, 

members discussed plans to 
assist a needy family at 
Christmas. 

The group also made plans 
for the lingerie shower to 
honor their advisor, Martha 

Wheeler, on Wednesday, Dec. 
15. Mrs. Wheeler is the 
bride-elect of Willard White of 
Grady. 

Ruth Anne Bennett, hostess, 
served refreshments of chess 
cake topped with cream, 
spiced punch, and coffee. 

Those present were Patsy 
Camp, Sheree Montgomery, 
Gwen Corn, Cindy Billingsley, 
Ruth Anne Bennett, and Mar-
tha Wheeler. The group wel-
comed a new member, Alice 
Armstrong. 

Next meeting will be Tues-
day, Jan. 4, at the scliool home 
economics building. 

December ESA Meeting 

Held In Williams Home 

an exciting blend of new and 
old music, drama, and master-
pieces of religious art," says 
Pat Riley, church pastor. 

"0 Come Let Us Adore Him" 
is the theme of a unique cele-
bration to be presented Sunday 
evening, Dec. 19, starting at 7 
p.m. at First Baptist Church, 
Farwell. 

"The program, a narration 
of the birth of Jesus Christ, is 

returned to her home Sunday 
after visiting relatives in the 
Rio Grande Valley area for a 
month. She visited Saturday in 
Amarillo with her daughter 
and family, the Clair Lackeys, 
before returning to Farwell. 

Visiting during the weekend 
in Farwell in the homes of 
Woodrow and Dorothy Love-
lace, and Peggy Snider were 
Jean and Keith Blackburn of 
Albuquerque. Jean is a sister 
of Dorothy and Peggy. Also 
here to visit Peggy and other 
relatives were her daughter 
and granddaughter, Kim and 
Lauren Newton of Lubbock. 

The program will be in the 
church auditorium, and the 
public is cordially invited. 

• 
area families in need, and 
candy for shut-ins and resi-
dents of Farwell Convalescent 
Center. 

••• 
Dutch and Dorothy Quickel 

of Farwell had as their guests 
over the weekend their son and 
family from Lovington, 
Linda, Allen and Andrew, and 
David Quickel, and Dorothy's 
sister and brother-in-law, Iris 
and Rondal Price of Amarillo. 

time for breakfast, another 
Darnell son, Randy of Texas 
Tech, along with five other 
Tech football players, Pryor 
Blackwell of Dallas, David 
Jockel of Arlington, Jim Hart 
of Irving, Blake Feldt of 
Midland, and Pat Hrncir of 
Amarillo, all arrived at Car-
rie's home. 

Carrie reports that it was a 
lot of fun to try and "fill up" 
all those hungry boys, adding 
that they used up "lots of 
sausage and bacon," before 
the group headed out for a day 
of pheasant hunting in the 
area. 

and dish gardens also make 
excellent gifts. 

Although they are seldom 
considered, what's wrong with 
outdoor specimen plants as 
Christmas gifts — the choice is 
practically limitless. Flower 
and vegetable seeds are also 
pleasing to gardening enthusi-
asts. 

Other gift suggestions for the 
zealous gardener would in-
clude a subscription to a gar-
dening magazine or a gift cer-
tificate from a bookstore. Or, if 
you prefer to make the gift 
selection, books on any gar-
dening topic you can imagine 
are available in the gardening 
section of your local bookstore. 

How about garden accessor-
ies, such as garden sculpture, 
a wind chime, or bird feeder? 
Or maybe someone would like 
a fancy container for a favorite 
houseplant. Patio furniture 
may be useful, and any gar-
dener who likes the outdoors 
would appreciate a hammock 
for moments of relaxation. 

For the weather buff, there's 
a rain gauge, a sun dial or a 
thermometer. Minimum-max-
imum thermometers are useful 
outdoors or in the greenhouse 
to tell how cold it got or 
how hot. 

Or how about a work certifi-
cate, such as, "I promise to 
cultivate the vegetable gar-
den," or "I'll water the lawn 
six times," or "This certificate 
good for season-long lawn 
mowing and edging." There 
are many possibilities for 
gardeners who need encour-
agement. 

Let's not forget our own top-
quality pecans, grown here in 
Texas, which can be enjoyed 
as a part of the table fare 
during the holiday season. 
Pecans can be purchased in 
small amounts and can be 
made to fit almost any budget. 
A nice surprise for any gift 
recipient. 

So, whatever you do, don't 
overlook these unusual gifts. 

STOP! 

Thanks! You have just 
proven the pulling power of a 
small Tribune ad. 

• 

• Theta Rho chapter of Epsilon 
Sigma Alpha sorority met 
Monday in the home of Joyce 
Williams. During the business 
session, reports were given on 
the weekend pheasant hunting 
preserve that was sponsored 
by the sorority. Members were 
pleased with the results and 
are looking forward to the 
selling of permits until the 
close of pheasant hunting 
season. 

• Ideas were discussed for 
philanthropic projects utilizing 
the monies realized from the 
pheasant hunting preserve. 
Members decided to provide 
some Christmas toys for four 

••• 
Benny and June Darnell of 

Amarillo and their son David 
of San Antonio spent Saturday 
night with June's mother, 
Carrie Christian, in Farwell. 
On Sunday morning just in 

Wedding 
Reminder 

A pledge service was con-
ducted for Susan Johnson. 

Refreshments of olive-
quiche, sausage pastries, cin-
namon rolls, fudge, soft drinks, 
hot spiced tea, and coffee were 
served to Margaret Aycock, 
Dot Christian, Gwen Corn, 
Robin Gregory, Altha Hering-
ton, Leslie Lunsford, Terri 
Nichols, Rosa Roberts, Tom-
mie Snodgrass, Nell Walling, 
Susan Johnson, Denise Chris-
tian, and Joyce Correll. 

Friends and relatives of 
Benetta Roming of Muleshoe 
and Russ Jones of Farwell are 
reminded of the couple's wed-
ding.to be Saturday, Dec. 18, at 
7 p.m. CST at the First United 
Methodist Church in Muleshoe. 

Parents of the couple are 
Mr. and Mrs. Ben Roming of 
Muleshoe and Mr. and Mrs. 
Joe Jones of Farwell. 

Mae Magness of Farwell 

Spaghetti Supper 
Planned By 

Farwell Juniors 
Farwell Junior Class is 

sponsoring a spaghetti supper 
on Friday, Dec. 17, during the 
Farwell basketball tourna-
ment. 

The meal of spaghetti, let-
tuce and tomato salad, garlic 
bread, homemade pie, coffee 
and tea, will be served in the 
school cafeteria from 5 to 7:30 
p.m. CST. 

Tickets for the dinner are $3 
for adults and $2 for children 
12 and under. 

Junior class members will be 
selling tickets, or they may be 
purchased at the door. 

Methodist Chancel Choir 
To Present Cantata Sun. 

The Chancel Choir of Hamlin 
Memorial United Methodist 
Church will present its Christ-
mas Cantata Sunday, Dec. 19, 
at 7 p.m. in the sanctuary. The 
cantata is entitled "Sing and 
Rejoice," and is written by 
Robert W. Thygerson. 

This cantata tells the famil-
iar story of Christmas in word 

• 
and song. It features some 
beautiful new arrangements of 
traditional Christmas music, 
as well as some contemporary 
Christmas music. 

The Chancel Choir is under 
the direction of Nelle Craig. 
Margaret Aycock is the ac- 

companist. In addition to the 
choral selections, the cantata 
will feature solos by Peggy 
Snider, Lillie Christian, and 
Don Holladay. 

"This very special service of 
music and worship will be a 
blessing to all in attendance. 
We urge you to come, and 
bring family and friends," 
says Don Holladay, church 
pastor. A nursery will be 
provided. is 

TELL OUR ADVERTISERS, 
YOU SAW IT 

IN THE TRIBUNE! 

• 

2211 W 7th 	763-3990 

HOME MADE CANDIES 
WE COOK DAILY 
• PEANUT BRITTLE 
• PEKO PEANUT 

BRITTLE 
• WHITE & CHOCOLATE 
' PECAN CLUSTERS 
• 'OLE FASHION 

CHRISTMAS MIX & 
CHRISTMAS RIBBON 

• PURE DIPPING & BAKING 
CHOCOLATE 

PEARL WHITE & CHOCOLATE 

• 

SPECIAL 
PEANUT PATTIES 	LB. 1.49 4it 
BROKEN CANDY . . . . LB. 1.79 

HAYSTACKS 
ROASTED SALTED 
SPANISH PEANUTS 

Y'ALL COME TO SEE US 

AP* 	"THE SWEET PEOPLE" 
GENE & SUE GIBBS 

DECEMBER HOURS: 
MON.- FRI. 8 AM - 5 PM 
SAT. 9 AM - 4 PM 

CHRISTMAS EVE 8 AM - 4 PM 

• 
tit 

.Ceattio 
Kifeliat 

11; *kVA Antal/ 	 t - 
414 

SASSER'S WESTERN WEAR 
CHRISTMAS "HINT" LIST 

It Sasser's Western Wear 
1600 Mabry Dr. 	 963.7033 



WILL BUY GOOD used furni- 
ture and appliances. Haney's 
Swap Shop, Farwell, Tex. 
481-9511. 	 48-tfnc 

FOR SALE--1979 Ford LTD. 
47,000 miles. Call 481-9048 or 
come by 604 3rd Street, 
Farwell. Best offer. 	13-3tc 

OWNER MUST SELL. 615 
State Street, Texico. One bath, 
3-bedroom, owner financing, 
VA loan. Call Martin Realty, 
Clovis, 762-2955. 	13-3tc 

WILL BUY an inexpensive lot 
in Farwell. Phone 769-0706. 

15-3tp 

S 

SPECIAL PLANTER SALE 

JD 7100 Max-Merge Planters 

6-Row and 8-Row 

JD No. 71 Unit Planters 

CAL JORDAN IMPLEMENT CO. 

East Mabry Drive Clovis, N.M. 

Toll Free 
	 In N.M. 

1-800-545-6910 
	

505/763-5517 

MUST SELL-1978 GMC Rally 
STX. Excellent condition. 46,000 
miles. Loaded. Call 762-6338, 
Clovis. 	 15-2tc 

PRICE REDUCED on this 
spacious 2-bedroom home in 
Texico. Let me show it to you 
today. Call Nadine White at 
Echols Realty, 762-4781, or at 
home. 762-6827. 	15-Itc 

CARD OF THANKS 

I would like to extend my 
appreciation for all of the 
cards, visits, flowers, and 
prayers while I was in the 
hospital, and since my return 

Thank you, 
Hugh Edwards 

FOR SALE OR RENT-3 bed-
room house in Farwell. Close 
to school. Contact Loyce Mc-
Cleskey 481-3361 days; 481-3840 
evenings. 	 15-tfnc 15-ltc 

SELL IT WITH A TRIBUNE CLASSIFIED AD 

To Subscribe 

Phone 481-3681 

TWO MINUTES 
it/M1 THE BIBLE 
BY CORNELIUS R. STAM PRES. 

BEREAN BIBLE SOCIETY 
CHICAGO, ILLINOIS 60635 

WHEN THE LORD ASKED WHY 
There are two occasions when 

the Lord asked "Why?" which 
stand out from all the rest. 

Once it was to God He cried 
it, and once to Saul of Tarsus. 
Once to the Holy One and once 
to the chief of sinners. Once He 
cried it from the shameful cross 
and once from His glory in 
heaven. In each case the name 
was repeated. 

In Matthew 27:46 wo find the 
first anguished "Why?" as He 
cried "My God, My God, why 
host Thou forsaken Me?" The 
other is found in Acts 9:4, where 
He called from His exile in 
heaven: "Saul, Saul, why perse-
cutest thou Me?" 

These two questions repre- 
sent the greatest riddles of his-
tory and yet, strangely, one of 
them is the simple solution to 
the other! Why did God forsake 
His Son? You will find the 
answer when you ask why man-
kind, represented by Saul, for-
sook and even persecuted God's 
Son. God's action, in giving up 
Christ to die, was the antidote to 
man's. Christ's death was the 

remedy—the only possible rem-
edy—for man's sin. It was 
because of the utter unreason-
ableness of man's sin that God, 
to save him, had to he more than 
reasonable. 

Saul had led his nation and 
the world in rebellion against 
Christ, but this is just why, in 
infinite love, God chose him to 
become the great Apostle of 
Grace, telling the world that 
"Christ died for our sins." 

Hear him tell how he had 
been "a blasphemer, and a per-
secutor, and injurious" a Tim. 
1:13,14). Hear him say: 

"Christ Jesus came into the 
world to save sinners, of whom I 
am chief Howbeit for this cause 
I obtained mercy, that in me first 
Jesus Christ might show forth 
all longsuffering for a pattern to 
them which should hereafter 
believe on Him to life ever-
lasting" (Verses 15,16). 

Since the "chief of sinners" is 
now in heaven, there is hope for 
us all if we but trust in the 
Christ who died for us. 

Sax Retie &befit Mimic 

Father Jerry Mueller 
Sunday Mass - 9 a.m. [MST] 
Confessions 
Sunday - 8:30 a.m. [MST] 
Phone 505/7634445 

UNited Perdectretai Ckwick 
Rev. L.L. Harris - Pastor 
Sunday School - to a.m. 
Morning Worship - 11 a.m. 
Evening Worship - 7 p.m. 
Wednesday Worship 7 p.m. 

FARWELL 
INSURANCE 

AGENCY, INC. 
AUTO-FIRE-CASUALTY 
509 Ave. A - Ph. 481-3671 

DYE'S SWAP SHOP 

Reconditioned TV's, 
Stereos, and Other Items 
1020 Wheeler, Texico, NM 

482-9024 

Cafaui Baptist auk& 
Orbin Snodgrass - Pastor 
Sunday School - 10 a.m. 
Morning Worship - 11 am 
Evening Worship - 7 p.m. 

Flew Ligki Baptist Ckwtek 
Thomas J. Spikes - Pastor 
Sunday School - 9:45 a.m. 
Morning Worship - 11 a.m. 
Evening Services - 6:30 p.m. SHERLEY-ANDERSON- 

PITMAN, INC. 

441
P.O. Box 426 

I/Farwell, Tx. 79325 

0161444at LP/Lk 

WeNvirliot Mack 
Joel Ware - Pastor 
Sunday School - 10 a.m. 
Worship - 11 a.m. & 6 p.m. 
Bible Study - Wed. 6 p.m. 

[winter] 5 p.m. 

ORLE1 MILLS INC. 

nn,  vow  

THE 
CIEZENS BANK 

Texico Branch 
Complete Bank Service 

Member FDIC 

LOVELACE 
OIL CO. 

Woodrow Lovelace 

Okialtasta Lan 
Baoliet Cktotelt 

Wyatt Carpenter - Pastor 
Sunday School - 10 a.m. 
Morning Worship - II a.m. 
Evening Worship - 6 p.m. 
Wednesda Eve. - 7 p.m. 

Teat* Baptist an& 

FUNDAMENTAL 
INDEPENDENT 
For Information 

Call 481-9208 

CECIL'S _ 
EXACO 

Ph. 481.9937 

Si gelutia 
Latvia* Ckwtck 

Herman J. Schelter - Pastor 
Sunday School - 9:30 a.m. 
Morning Worship - 10:30 a.m. 

ROSE DRUG 

& GIFT SHOP 

Prescriptions a Specialty 
481-3281 

raid anti Of &rig 

L.L. Ginning • Minister 
Sunday School • 10 a.m. 
Morning Worship - 11 a.m-

, Evening Worship - 6 p.m. 

Gerealludi Spacirik 
Baptist Iflieeisit 

Sunday School - 9:30 a.m. 
Morning Worship - 10:45 a.m. 
Church Training - 5:30 p.m. 
Evening Worship - 6:30 p.m. 

Wednesday Evenin:s - 7:00 

licustfix Westaniat 
14411w:hat Clack 

Donald Holladay - Pastor 
Church School - 10 a.m. 
Morning Worship - 11 a.m. 
Evening Worship -4 p.m. 

Peenbaid 1U22 
Baptist Ckovit 

Bob Reid - Pastor 
Sunday School - 9:30 a.m. 
Morning Worship - 10:30 a.m. 
Evening Worship - 6 p.m. 

Jb 
Sudderth Realty, Inc. 

Drawer 887 - 109 5th St., Farwell, Tx. 79325 
Phone 806/481-3288 or 806/481-3388 

WitreriPW•060.10~..•••••••••••••••••••••••Wartel•AWNST%"••••01•0•1*W1 

Licensed in Texas, New Mexico and Oklahoma 
101•01•Ateirotteliases•PiNIOWWWWaolwessegersoolostelleter.W.0  

We Specialize in Estates 
wearw+.-..wwwwwwwww. 

RESIDENTIAL AND COMMERCIAL 

Country Living. Nice 3-bedroom, 134 bath house on 
10 acres. Approximately 5 miles southwest of 
Farwell. $55,000. Owner says, "Sell now." 

• • • 

Spacious 3-2-2 brick home with fenced yard. Makes this 
ideal home for the young family. 

• • • 

Nice two-story 3-bedroom, 2-bath stucco house with 
fireplace and garage. Priced for immediate sale. See to 
appreciate. Possible owner financing. 

4.54. 

Get the family out of town and into this 3 bedroom, 11/2  
bath stucco house in Lariat. Has domestic well, central 
heat and air cond., insulated, garage, incinerator, 
corrals, and small feed shed. All on approximately 7 /10 
acres. Just $20.000- 

• • * 

FARM AND RANCH 

Pleasant Hill Area. 700 acres, 4 irrigation wells, has 
spacious, lovely, prestigious, country brick home. 3 
bedroom, 3 bath, 3-car garage, on highway, with barns 
and corrals. 

• * • 

• • • 

230 acres Pleasant Hill area, priced to sell. 29% down. 
Owner will finance balance at 8%. $400 per acre. 

* * • 

• • • 

46'0 acres, three wells. Priced to sell. Good terms. 

160 acres irrigated 4 miles southwest of Bovina. 

SAVING IS GREAT 
INVEST IN REAL ESTATE 

"Sales and Loans Are Our Service" 

160 acres, Lays nearly perfect. Excellent farm with two 
6-inch wells, water drive Valley. $700 per acre, 
southwest of Friona. 

4,0* 

One of the prettiest sections in Parmer County. $550 per 
acre, with $377 per acre good improvements. 14 
irrigation wells, 3-bedroom, 2-bath stucco house with 
living and family rooms, basement, hand's house, barn 
with corrals, southwest of Friona. 

160 acres, irrigated, with sprinkler. Extra good water 
area near Oklahoma Lane. 

160 acres irrigated with nice small house. Lays nearly 
perfect. 

Siss 

441 acres, four wells, nice brick home, steel barn, 
corrals, corn dryer and elevator. 
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Irlegal Notice 
THE STATE OF TEXAS 

TO: Nettie M. White 
The unknown husband of 
Nettie M. White 
The unknown heirs of 
Nettie M. White 
The unknown legal repre-
sentatives of Nettie M. 
White 
The unknown heirs of the 
unknown husband of Net-
tie M. White 
The unknown legal repre-
sentatives of the unknown 
husband of Nettie M. 
White 

• 

• 
PORTABLE WELDING 

Reasonable rates. For 
your welding needs, call 
Harold Charlson, 481-3207. 
ASME Certified 	13-4tc 

LUXURY LIVING IN BOV-
INA: Priced in mid $90's, this 3 
BR brick home has it all! Two 
car garage, two fireplaces, two 
water heaters, two evaporative 
coolers, chain link fence, solid 
birch paneling in office, sewing 
room, kitchen, den and utility 
room. Fan, pantry, gas start-
ers, safe and many other 
extras. Fantastic owner fi-
nancing. Call Ray Reed in Clo- 
vis, NM 505-762-4781. 	15-Itc 

• 

r 
Phone 

481-3681 

To Place Your 

Want Ad 

• 

Farwell Invitational Tournament 
December 16, 11, 18, 1982 

I burs. 9:30 

01 ton 

Fri. 9 : 10 	Adrian 

Thurs. 1 2: 3U 

Tr xi Co 

	

Sat. 1 2 • 30 
	 Sat . 6: 30 

Friona 

Thurs. 3:30 

P loins 

Fri. 12: PI 
	

6:31) 

1 oylitiddie  

limn:. 6:30 

t cwt. 1 1 

BOYS 
	 Boviva 

Thurs. 11:00 

Olt on 

Fri. 11:00 

	

	 Fri. r,:00 
Adrian 

1 burs . 2:00 

T. \hal 

	

Sot. 2:(10 
	 Sot. 5:00 

	
sot. 8:00 

Thor,. '1:00 

P I o ins 

11 r i . 	: 	 Fri. 	:00 

Tothuddic 

burn . 8:011 

Farwell 

Potato Growers To Vote On 

Research, Promotion Plan 
Emu& Ckunek Of Clutibt 
Ralph Gates - Minister 
Sunday School - 10 a.m. 
Morning Worship - 10:50 a.m. 
Evening Worship - 6 p.m. • Potato producers in the 48 

contiguous states will vote 
December 13-27 in a U. S. 
Department of Agriculture 
mail referendum on whether to 
amend the Potato Research 
-ind Promotion Plan. 

Donald Kuryloski, a market-
ing official with USDA's Agri-
cultural Marketing Service, 
said ballots and voting instruc-
tions are being mailed to all 
known growers of five or more 

• 

acres of Irish potatoes. Any 
area grower who has not 
received a ballot may request 
one from Parmer County 
Extension Agent Seth Ralston. 

The Potato Research and 
Promotion Plan, authorized by 
Congress in the Potato Re-
search and Promotion Act, is 
financed by an assessment on 
potatoes handled. Producers 
who do not wish to contribute 
are reimbursed upon written 

request. 
The proposal would authorize 

an increase in the maximum 
rate of assessment from one 
cent per hundredweight to one-
half of one percent of the past 
10-year average price received 
by growers, as reported by 
USDA. Kuryloski said the in-
crease is intended to counter-
act inflation, which has cur-
tailed program activities in 
recent years. 

The amendment also would 
provide for a public member 
on the National Potato Promo-
tion Board, which works with 
USDA in administering the 
program. Reimbursement of 
referendum and administrative 
costs incurred by USDA would 
be provided. These changes 
are consistent with USDA's 
policy on research and pro-
motion programs, Kuryloski 
said. 

To become effective, the 
amendment must be approved 
by at least two-thirds of the 
voting growers, either by num-
ber or by volume of production 
accounted for by the producer. 

Texice 
Rot Baptist Clot& 

Joel Horne - Pastor 
Sunday School - 9:30 a.m. 
Morning Worship - 10:45 a.m. 
Evening Worship - 6:30 p.m. 

Faituteff 
Rot Baptist Ckack 

Pat Riley - Pastor 
Sunday School - 10 a.m. 
Morning Worship - 11 a.m. 
Evening Worship - 7 p.m. 

Amenthiii Of Gut 

YOU ARE HEREBY COM-
MANDED to be and appear 
before the District Court of the 
287th Judicial District of 
Texas, to be holden in and for 
the County of Parmer at the 
Courthouse thereof, in the City 
of Farwell, at or before ten 
o'clock a.m., of the Monday 
next following the expiration of 
Forty-two days from the date 
of this citation, being Monday, 
at 10 o'clock a.m., on the 24th 
day of January, A.D. 1983, then 
and there to answer in writing 
to the Plaintiff's Petition of 
Friona Post No. 206, The 
American Legion Department 
of Texas, Friona, Texas filed 
in said Court on the 6th day of 
December A.D. 1982 against 
the said Nettie M. White, ET 
AL for suit, said suit being 
Numbered 5225 the nature of 
which demand is as follows, 
to-wit: 

A Trespass to Try Title 
action to Quiet title of that real 
property described as: 

All of Lot One (1), of Block 
Sixty-Two (62), of the 
Town of Friona, Parmer 
County, Texas, as shown 
by plat of said town of 
record in Volume 5, Page 
421, et seq., of the Deed 
Records of Parmer Coun-
ty, Texas; 

in which the Plaintiff is 
claiming title to such prop-
erty under the Ten Years' 
Statute of Limitations, (V.A.-
T.S., Art. 5510), of the State 
of Texas, and that Defend-
ants have no right, title or 
interest therein. 
HEREIN FAIL NOT, but of 

this writ make answer as the 
law requires. If this citation is 
not served within 90 days after 
its issuance it shall be returned 
unserved. 

ISSUED this 6th day of 
December, 1982. 

Dorothy Quickel 
Clerk of the District Court 
Parmer County, Texas 

(SEAL) 
• 

Rev. A.W. Harris 
Sunday School - 9:15 a.m. 
Morning Worship - 10:30 a.m. 
Evening Worship - 6:30 p.m. 

Published in the State Line 
Tribune Dec. 10, 17, 24 and 31, 
1982. 

News? Let Us Know About It! Call 481-3681 • 

TATE AUCTION 

SERVICE 
RANEY TATE 
	

BILL TATE 
	

BILL ADAMS 

RI. 2, Clovis, N.M. 	Rt. 1, Clovis, N.M. 	Farwell, Texas 

505 985-1671 
	

505 985-2487 
	

806 481-9315 

Texas License 
	

Texas License 
NMS-013-0519 
	

TXE-031-0571 

CLASSIFIED & LEGAL RATES: 
First insertion, per word - 10c 
Second arid additional insertions - Sc 
Minimum charge - $2.00 on cash order 
Card of Thanks - Same as classified word rate 

Double rate for blind ads 
Classified Display - $1.75 per col. inch 

MINIMUM BILLING CHARGE $3.00 

Classified Insertion Deadline For 
Friday's State Line Tribune - 10 a.m. Wednesday 

Qi Your Payroll 
U.S. Sen. Lloyd Bentsen, Room 240, Senate Office Building, 
Washington, D.C. 20510 Pho. 202-224-3121. 

U.S. Sen. John Tower, Room 142, Old Senate Office 
Building, Washington, D.C. 20510 Pho. 202-224-3121. 

U.S. Rep. Kent Hance, U.S. House of Representatives, 1610 
Longworth Building, Washington, D.C. 20515. Pho. 
202-225-4005. 

State Sen. Bill Sarpalius, Texas Senate, P.O. Box 12068. 
Capitol Station, Austin, Tx. 78711. 

House Speaker Bill Clayton, Texas House of Represent-
atives, P.O. Box 2910, Austin, Tx. 78769, Pho. 512-475-3400. 



CHERYL SCOTT 

C; ANDY SUPPLIES 
"QUICK ENERGY" 
AND KEEPS THE 
BODY FROM USING 
PROTEIN FOR ENERGY. 
THE BODY'S PROTEIN 
CAN BE USED INSTEAD 
FOR I-ISSUE BUILDING, 
MAINTENANCE AND 
REPAIR . 

\9°  

9,coRos s\-;ow 
THAT 
	ANOEN 

JED OY

T  

EGYPIlANS EN 

A WELL 
ESTABLISHED 

CONFECTIONERY ART 
4,000 YEARS AGO/ 

Tournament Champions 

CROW PONTIAC GMC-AMC 
- JEEP AND RENAULT HAS 

SOLD 
OUT! 

MR. CROW EXTENDS HIS THANKS TO YOU FOR 
YOUR BUSINESS AND SUPPORT AND WISHES 
A MERRY CHRISTMAS TO ALL.. AS A LAST 
GESTURE TO MAKE YOUR HOLIDAYS 
BRIGHTER WE OFFER OUR: 

FINAL 
OVER AND UNDER 

LIQUIDATION SALE! 

ALL "MAW"  1982 DEMOS 8500 
UNDER 

FACTORY 
INVOICE. 

ALL 	NEW  1982 CARS & TRUCKS 3100 FUANCZ 

ALL 1983 VEHICLES 8100" °;;;o::'°^` '"°°"` 
 

ALL USED CARS AND TRUCKS WILL 

BE SOLD AT WHOLESALE PRICES! 

CROW PONTIAC -GMC AMC -JEEP 
RENAULT HIWAY 60 - 70 - 84 1 GM QUAUTY 

SfftVICE PARTS CLOVIS, M.M. RI •• et.li `All !e 
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Named To All-Tourney Team 

Dec. 16-18, Farwell will be 
hosting Farwell Tourney with 
VB and VG teams participa-
ting. 

4,  5* 

Dec. 16-18, Texico A Boys 
and A Girls will play in the 
Farwell Tourney. 

BRAD STEWARD EARL BIBBS KEVIN WEST TOMMY BOARMAN 

• • 

RUTH SCOTT VALDA CAVALLERO 

Lady Wolverines Win Floyd Tournament 

Dec. 16-18, Lazbuddie VB 
and VG teams will participate 
in the Farwell Tourney. 

Monday, Dec. 20, Texico A & 
B Boys and B Girls will travel 
to Bovina, with games to start 
at 4 p.m. MST. 

.5. 

Monday, Dec. 20, Lazbuddie 
VB, VG, and JVB teams will 
play Kress on the Longhorn 
court, with games beginning at 
5 p.m. 

Tuesday, Dec. 21, Texico A 
Boys and A & B Girls will 
travel to Logan, with game 
time at 4:30 p.m. MST. 

LLOYD WILLIAMS LYNN TUBBS 	 ALLAN HADLEY 

• 
Wolverines Place Seven 
On AP All-State Teams 

• 

made the all-state linebacker 
slot. 

Boarman was named to the 
second team ofense as a 
lineman, and Earl Bibbs was 
selected to second team honors 
for play as a defensive back. 

Coach Lynn said that he was 
just "tickled to death" about 
the Wolverines' domination of 
the all-state team and added 
that he thought the coaches 
who voted on the team did a 
good job, saying he thought it 
was "a legitimate all-state 
team," and that there was no 
politics involved. 

"They all deserved to make 
all-state. I am very proud of 
them," he said. • 

Texico Wolverines, who lost 
to Capitan in the state playoffs, 
landed seven players on the 
Associated Press Class A 
Allstate Football Team which 
was named this week. 

Two of Coach David Lynn's 
team members, Kevin West 
and Brad Steward, made the 
team both ways, offensively 
and defensively. 

Others named to the elite 
squad from the Texico ranks 
were Lynn Tubbs, Earl Bibbs, 
Lloyd Williams, Allan Hadley, 
and Tommy Boarman. 

Steward, who still has one 
year of eligibility left for the 
Green and White, racked up 
impressive stats while leading 
his team to the state playoffs. 

The junior quarterback passed 
for 700 yards while also run-
ning for 362. He was aided in 
the backfield by the strong 
running of senior Earl Bibbs 
who scored 10 TDs while 
carrying the ball for 885 yards. 

Texico finished the season 
with an 8-1 mark. 

Steward was also named to 
the all-state defensive team for 
his fine play in the secondary. 

West was named ill-state for 
his play as offensive end and 
as a defensive back. 

Lloyd Williams and Alan 
Hadley were named all-state 
offensive linemen, and Tommy 
Boarman was selected all-state 
defensive lineman. Lynn Tuons 

everyone else took up the 
slack." He recognized Cheryl 
Scott as playing an outstanding 
game as well as Valda Caval-
lero, Tammy Powell, and 
Kathy Harrison. 

In the semifinals against 
Logan, the Wolverines came 
up with a 24-16 lead on the 
scoreboard at halftime, pulling 
further ahead the second half 
by a final score of 57-36. The 
scoring was led by Ruth Scott 
with 18; Tammy Powell, 15; 
Cheryl Scott, 14; Kathy Harri-
son, 4; and 2 each for Valda 
Cavallero, Helen Jo Boarman, 
and Lucia Jesko. 

Cheryl Scott hung onto 13 re-
bounds off the boards; Ruth 
Scott, 7; Karen Snodgrass, 4; 
Tammy Powell and Dana 
Morris, 3; Valda Cavallero, 2; 
Helen Jo Boarman and Chary 
Jesko, 1 apiece. 

Coach King felt the Lady 
Wolverines did not play as well 
as they did in the Jal game, as 
playing 2 games in 5 hours was 
hard on the girls. He said, "I 
don't think we were as men-
tally ready to play. One good 
thing about the game was that 
everyone got to play and 
everyone made a contribution 
to the victory." 

In summing up the tourna-
ment, Coach King felt the girls 
played pretty good. "We still 
have to work on a few things, 
as our passing and ball 
handling has to improve before 
we get into district play. 

SELL IT WITH A TRIBUNE 
CLASSIFIED AD 

think we have about 9 players 
right now we can rely on. Ruth 
and Cheryl Scott have been 
playing great inside. Tammy 
Powell has been a tremendous 
asset to us with her ball 
handling and scoring. Kathy 
Harrison is getting better each 
game at point guard. But, 
probably the most pleasant 
surprise has been the playing 
of Valda Cavallero. She has 
done a great job of scoring and 
rebounding for us. 

"Karen Snodgrass, Chary 
Jesko, Helen Jo Boarman, and 
Dana Morris have come off the 
bench and done a good job," he 
added. 

Tournament statistics show 
Ruth Scott averaged 17.3 points 
per game with 10 rebounds per 
game. During the tournament 
she hit on 48.7 percent of her 
field goals and 16-20 free 
throws for BO percent. 

Cheryl Scott averaged 11 
points per game with 9.3 re- 
bounds. She hit on 53.6 percent 
from the field and 50 percent 
from the line. 

Valda Cavallero averaged 5.7 
points per game and 8 re-
bounds. She hit on 35 percent 
from the field, and also 
averaged 4 assists per game. 

The Lady Wolverines are 
getting ready for the Far-well 
Tournament when they will 
come up against Adrian on 
Thursday, Dec. 16, at 12:00 
CST in the Farwell gym. 

• 

• Fenn; third row: Tonya Duns-
worth, Coy Jo Burk, Kandy 
Keeler, Kelly Lynn; fourth 
row: Ruth Scott, Cheryl Scott, 
and Coach Roy King. Team 
member not pictured is Karen 
Snodgrass. [Texico School 
Photo]. 

Texico's Lady Wolverines won 
the Floyd Invitational Tourna-
ment last weekend by posting 
wins over Jal, Logan, and Ft. 
Sumner. Team members Ruth 
Scott. Valda Cavallero, and 
Cheryl Scott all were named to 
the All-Tournament Team. 

Lady Wolverines pictured are, 
from left, bottom: Loretta 
Gonzales, Tammy Powell, 
Kathy Harrison, Katie Tubbs, 
Helen Jo Boarman; second 
row: Christy Barfield, Lucia 
Jesko, Valda Cavallero, Elayne 
Horner, Dana Morris, Terri 

German peasants once believed that they could cure 
an animal's broken leg if they bandaged a chair leg. 

The Texico Lady Wolverines 
won the championship trophy • at the Floyd Invitational 
Tournament last weekend by 
defeating Logan, Jal, and Ft. 
Sumner. In addition, three 
members of. Roy King's squad, 
Ruth Scott, Valda Cavallero, 
and Cheryl Scott were named 
to' the All-Tournament Team. 

The final game for the Green 
and White was Saturday night 
when they defeated the Ft. 
Sumner Vixens 35-24. 

The Vixens played a close 
game the first half although 
they were unable to take the 
lead away from the Lady 
Wolverines. Texico held onto a 
close 19-14 lead at the close of 
the first half. The second half 
scenerio saw Coach Roy King's 
team heat up and outscore the 
Vixens 16-10, bringing the final 
tally to 35-24 as the buzzer 
sounded. 

Ruth Scott was up to her last 
year's form as she led the 
scoring effort with 18. Valda 
Cavallero found the basket for 
8 points; while Tammy Powell, 
Kathy Harrison, and Helen Jo 
Boarman had 2 apiece; Cheryl 
Scott, Chary Jesko, and Dana 
Morris each added 1. 

Valda Cavallero seemed to 
have a smell for the ball as she 
came up with 11 rebounds, 
assisted by Cheryl Scott, 8; 
Ruth Scott, 7; Karen Snod-
grass, 3; Dana Morris, 2; and 1 
each for Chary Jesko and 
Kathy Harrison. 

The Lady Wolverines ripped 
the cords for 11 of 19 for a 57.9 
percent from the free throw 
line, and from the floor they 
hit 12 of 39 for a 30.8 percent 
average. 

Coach King said, "We have 
played Ft. Sumner twice, and 
in each game we shot around 
30.0 percent. They did a good 
job of denying the ball inside 
and we weren't hitting the 
outside shots." He went on to 
say that Valda Cavallero 
played her second outstanding 
game of the tourney. 

The Wolverine girls got to 
the tournament finals by 
beating Jal, 49-40, and Logan, 
57-36. 	. 

In the Jal game, Texico led 
the first quarter, scoring 17-10, 
only to be overpowered in the 
second period by Jal's deadly 
shooting, closing the first half 
with a tie score of 22-22. The 
third quarter saw each team 
chip in 10 points, making the 
4th quarter of the game the 
deciding factor. King's Lady 
Wolverines managed to pull 
away from Jal to post the 49-40 
victory. 
Cheryl Scott paced the 

scoring with 18, followed 
closely by Ruth Scott's 16. 
Tammy Powell popped the net 
with 8, and Valda Cavallero 
had 7. 

Ruth Scott grabbed 16 re-
bounds and Valda Cavallero 
came up with 10. Cheryl Scott 

• had 7; Tammy Powell and 
Kathy Harrison had 4 each. 
Field goal percentage was 38.2 
as the Wolverines found the 
hoop for 21 out of 55. The 
charity strip shooting posted 7 
of 13 for 53.9 percent. 

In talking about the game, 
Coach King said, "I thought we 
played as well as we could at 
this early date. Jal was de-
fending Class 2A champs and 
most of their team was back. 
Ruth Scott didn't shoot the ball 
but 2 times the first half, but 

• 
Doc Stewart Company needs a sales 

representative from the Farwell area. A 

long time resident knowing the people. 

Sales experience not necessary. 

Contact Al Jolly at 

Doc Stewart Company, Clovis. 

Oriental 

Masonry 

Portland 
Storm 

Insulation 

1201 E. 

& 

-Fiberglass 

HOME 

First 

Stucco 

Cement 

Windows 

FREE 

Cement 	 

TEXICO 

SUPPLY 

& 
DELIVERY 

Clovis 

FARWELL 

LUMBER 

19.95 

130.00 

t .18 

TO 

t4.25 

14.95 

CO. 

& Up 

Per Sq. Ft. 

163-4437 



Shurfresh Grade A 

TURKEYS S9PIN lb. 69' 

Lb. 3P 

Fresh Chicken 

LIVERS & 
GrIIARDS 

Pecos Yak/ 6 Oz. Pis. 

PECANS 
Chinet 40 Count 

PLATES 

$1.09 

Asher Raw 12 Oz. Bag 

SPANISH 
PEANUTS 

Tom Scott 12 Oz. Can 

NIXED NUTS 1.39 

1.39 

Fisher 12 Oz. Can 

SPANISH 
PEANUTS 

ShurRne 11o. 303 WIK CIS 

CORN 2179' 

Atkins 22 Oz. Jug Sweet 

PICKLES $1.29 
Shoran. 1 lb. Quartered 

OLEO 3/$41.00 

3u,. 89$ 
Wash. Fancy Red Del. Christmas 

APPLES 

Fresh Fancy 

COCONUTS 59$ 

Skeane 12 Oz. Pkg. 

CHOC-0-CHIPS 59$ 

4.19 
Bordo 8 Oz. Pitted 

DAMS 

31$1.00 

Shadily No. 303 CM 

GREEN 
BEANS 

Outline No. 303 Early Harvest 

SWEET PEAS 	2/79' 
89$ 

Pet Ritz 2 Pk Deep Dish 

PIE SHELLS 79
$ 

69$ 
Stillwell 12 Co. Bag Breaded 

CUT OKRA 
Green Giant 10 Or. Bag 

BROCCOU WI 
CHEESE SAUCE 

3 lb. Can 

CRISCO 

1.69 
tr, 	MO BIG BLUE 

B141/4 600g111 

; 'BIG BLUE 
BONUS 

SPECIALS 
WITH FILLED BIG BLUE 

BONUS BOOKLETS 

Shurfine 
5 lb. Bag 

SUGAR 
99$ 

AO UCH FILLED BIG BLUE 
PIUS .0.1 

Colo. Yellow Sweet 

ONIONS lb. 
9$ 

Shurfresh 
Extra large 

EGGS 
19t a. 

U.42 BIG BLUE 
MIMI • 

Upton 24 Count 
Family Size 

TEA BAGS 
79$ 

.11,1110111. BIG BLUE 
KM KW,  • 
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_±...AT LOW PRICES' 
longhorn Dry Cured VAtole 

Rims Shook PLOW 4.59 Li LI) 
Bolt Moo 4.79 lb..111417 

Shurfresh Boneless Half 

HAMS oll 	Lb.Fy Cooked 	. 42.19 

Shurfresh Grade A 

BAKING HENS 	lk. 

Philadelphia 8 Oz. Pkg. 

CREAM CHEESE 	89$ 
Kraft 8 Oz. Jar 

CHEESE WHIZ 	4.09 

Nekum 5 Oz. Jar Stuffed 

OLIVES 
Kraft 8 Oz. Autd. 

DIPS Ready to Sense 

Keebler 1 lb. Box 

CLUB CRACKERS 99$ 
Shorans No. 303 

MT POTATOES 69$ 

Borden's a 
EGG NOG 

Del Monte 12 Or. Bag Seedless 

RAISINS 	41.09 
Shurfine 15'/2 Oz. Crushed, Shed, Chunk 

PINEAPPLE 
ShurRne 32 Or. Jug *Re 

CORN SYRUP 	89' 

Calif. 

TANGERINES 3a. 89$ 

Golden Ripe 

BANANAS 	3 Lb. 89$ 
Colo. U.S. No. 110 lb. Bag Russet 

POTATOES 

PRICES GOOD THROUGH DECEMBER 29th 

WE WILL BE CLOSED CHRISTMAS DAY 
BEGINNING JANUARY 1,1983 WE WILL NO LONGER BE ABLE TO GIVE BLUE SWAPS 

We Redeem U.S.D.A. Food Stamp 

Open Til 9 o'clock Every Night 

Double Stamps On Wednesday 

900 Ave. A Farwell 

Ph. 481.3432 

Reynolds 12" x 25' 

FOIL 	 59$  
6 Pk 	it  4 

C2LCA-COLA41.79 
or 7-UP 	IF 

Calif. 
AVOCADOS /0 611.00 
Calif. Green Pascal 

CELERY 

Folger's 
1 lb. Can 

COFFEE 
1.79 

.14 Ei, rit,i0 BIG BLUE 
roomer 

Delsey 
4-Roll Pk. 

TISSUE 
39$ 

tAt.HLID BIG BLUE • 
was tow 

K Qt. 

MIRACLE 
WHIP 
890  

tICN .0 BIG BLUE 
spasm., 

Gold Medal 
5 lb. Bag 

FLOUR 
49$ 

w,14 1,101 MO BIG BLUE 
sommu, 

16. 19$ 

Borden's 8 Oz. 

WHIPPING or 
SOUR CREAM 

49$ 

Sutton's 11/4  lb. Rum Flavored 

COFFEE 
CAKE 2.19 

Fresh From Ultiefield Garden Center 

CHRISTMAS 
POINSETTIAS 3-5 

'7.99 Each 	
111001111 

Kraft 7 Oz. Jar 

MARSHMAUON 
CREAM 

39$ 
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